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From the Principal  
CALENDAR 

JULY  

School council meeting Mon 24 

AUGUST 

Australian history 

incursion 3-6 
Fri 11 

Curriculum Day— 

No school for students 
Fri 18 

Senior Hooptime Fri 25 

School council meeting Mon 28 

Chess Tournament Thu 31 

Sugarloaf Athletics Thu 31 

SEPTEMBER  

Junior Hooptime Fri 1 

Kaboom Sports P-3 Wed 6 

Prep 2024 Info Night Wed 6 

Division Athletics Thu 7 

Market Day #2 Fri 8 

Footy Day Tue 12 

Last day term 3 

Early dismissal 2.30pm 
Fri 15 

OCTOBER 

First day term 4 Mon 2 

School council meeting Mon 9 

Prep 2024 Storytime Thu 12 

Prep 2024 Storytime Thu 19 

Soccer day Fri 20 

NOVEMBER  

Melbourne Cup Holiday Tue 7 

Prep Transition 1 Fri 10 

Prep Transition 2 Fri 17 

Prep Transition 3 Fri 24 

CONTACT 
US  

NEW BUILDING UPDATE 

After what has been a difficult start to the term, I’d like to thank everyone involved for 
their patience and support during the temporary relocation of our school. Following the 
lock down experience it seems we are more adaptable when dealing with unexpected 
changes. 

 

I would like to reassure everyone that the school site is safe for everyone.  

 

The Victorian School Building Authority (VSBA) has been managing the re-evaluation of 
our building site now that Interface has had their contract cancelled. They have taken a 
conservative approach and re-checked that asbestos has been removed appropriately. 
This was previously done according to expected standards and another asbestos 
clearance certificate has been provided to clarify that this is still the case. 

In the interim we are also in the process of relocating the generator outside the 3/4D 
portable classroom.  

 

The new tender is ready to be advertised, however there will need to be additional 
funds allocated by the government to meet the increase in building costs which will be 
incurred due to the delay. Once the Minister approves the additional funding the 
tender process will commence. 

 

I can reiterate that our project will be delivered as per the original plans and the scope 
of works will remain unchanged so the end result will be worth the wait.  

 

I appreciate your patience and will continue to update you as the process unfolds.  

 

More information 
If you have any questions about these works, you can contact the VSBA by phone at 
1800 896 950, email vsba@education.vic.gov.au or visit their website: https://
www.schoolbuildings.vic.gov.au/ 

 

HOOPTIME 

Our grade 3/4 and 5/6 children have the opportunity to play in the Hooptime basketball 
competition days this term. This is a voluntary event so children can elect to join in if 
they wish. I’d like to thank the Eltham Wildcats for sending a coach along for some 
training sessions for our children in the lead up to these events. These training sessions 
are provided free to schools so we appreciate their generous offer. The training 
sessions are particularly helpful for those children who have never played basketball. 

 

Laurie Murray 

Principal 



Back - Cooper, Parker, Evie, Autumn and Lucy 

Front - Hudson, Austin, Ella, Alana and Loki 


















